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     The Marion County Commission sat in regular session pursuant to its 
adjournment on Wednesday, February 22nd, 2017.  Present were Commissioner 
Elliott, Commissioner Garcia, Commissioner VanGilder were in attendance  
 
     Sabrina Haught led the Court with a prayer. Jesse Corley led the Court with the 
Pledge of Allegiance.    
 
    President VanGilder called the meeting to order.   
 
     The proceedings of Wednesday February 22nd, 2017, together with those had 
and done under the supervision of Janice Cosco, Clerk and Recorder for the 
Marion County Commission February 23rd, 24th, 27th, 28th, March 1st, 2nd, 6th and 
7th, 2017 were approved as submitted and signed.    

 
     Commissioner Elliott moved to dispense with the reading of the minutes of 
Wednesday, February 22nd, 2017 and accept them as presented.   Commissioner 
Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder concurred.  
 
     For the record, notes Mark Trach, Assessor presented to the County 
Commission the following Exonerations for approval.   
 

Dated March 8th, 2017 
Nos. #2017-88 through #2017-103 

 
    Pursuant to the recommendation of Mark Trach, Assessor and approval of 
Patrick Wilson, Prosecuting Attorney; Commissioner Elliott moved that the 
President sign Nos. #2017-88 through #2017-103.  Commissioner Garcia 
seconded.  President VanGilder concurred.  
 
     The Commission received an Order Filing Petition and setting Hearing Date 
in the Estate of Josephine W. Hyson, Deceased.  County Administrator Kris 
Cinalli stated that the Hearing date will be on Wednesday, April 5th, 2017 at 
10:30 a.m.  
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     Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission sign the Order Filing 
Petition and setting Hearing Date in the Estate of Josephine W. Hyson, deceased 
will be on Wednesday, April 5th, 2017 at 10:30 a.m. Commissioner Garcia 
seconded.  President VanGilder concurred. 
 
      The Commission received the Order Confirming and Ratifying Fiduciary 
Supervisor’s Report of Claims and Settlement Report; Order #383. 
 
     At a Regular Session of the County Commission of Marion County, West 
Virginia, continued and held for this County at their offices in the J. Harper 
Meredith Building on the 1st, day of March, 2017.   
 
     This day came David A. Glance, Fiduciary Supervisor for Marion County, West  
Virginia, and presented to the Commission his Report of Claims and First and 
Final Settlement Reports for the following estates which reports he has filed in the 
Office of the Clerk of the County Commission, pending confirmation.  There being 
no objections received to these reports and no errors appearing, the Report of 
Claims and First and Final Settlement Reports are hereby ratified, confirmed and 
approved. 
 
      
 
 
 
 



MARION COUNTY COMMISSION 
MARCH 8th, 2017 

 

��
�

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
     Commissioner Elliott stated that hearing no objection moved that the 
Commission sign the Order.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President 
VanGilder concurred. 
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     The Commission received the Elected Officials Approval Pursuant to Section 
147(f) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, for the Monongah 
Volunteer Fire Department to enter into a Lease Purchase Agreement. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
    Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission President sign the document.  
Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder concurred. 
 
     For the record, note the Commission presented the Promissory Note for the 
Colfax Public Service District.  County Administrator Kris Cinalli stated that this 
is in the amount of $1,000.00 that will be paid back by July of 2017.   
 
    The Commission received a request for advice and consent from Jim Riffle, 
Sheriff, to hire John S. Billie as Deputy Sheriff, full time, with benefits, to be 
effective as of March 20, 2017. 
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     Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission grant its advice and consent 
to hire John S. Billie as Deputy Sheriff, full time, with benefits, to be effective as of 
March 20, 2017.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder 
concurred. 
 
     The Commission received a request for advice and consent from Jeffrey L. 
Freeman, Prosecuting Attorney, to accept the resignation of Katica Ribel, 
Assistant Prosecuting Attorney, to be effective as of March 17, 2017. 
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     Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission grant its advice and consent 
to accept the resignation of Katica Ribel, Assistant Prosecuting Attorney, to be 
effective as of March 17, 2017.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President 
VanGilder concurred. 
 
     The Commission received a request for reimbursement from West Virginia 
Division of Justice and Community Services to cover expenditures from 
February 1, 2017 to February 28, 2017. (15-VA-094); our VOCA Grant in the 
amount of $3,462.00.   
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     Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission President sign the 
reimbursement.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder concurred. 
 
     The Commission received a Grant Adjustment Notice from Division of Justice 
and Community Services (VOCA) for Purchase Approval.  County Administrator 
Kris Cinalli stated that this adjustment notice is for the purchase of a laptop 
computer up to the amount of $900.00.   
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     The Commission presented the Appointment of Shara Schell to the Greater 
Marion PSD to fill unexpired term. 
 
     Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission of Shara Schell to the 
Greater Marion PSD to fill unexpired term.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  
President VanGilder concurred. 
 
     The Commission presented Wayne Worth, Main Street Fairmont, to discuss 
First Friday.   Mr. Worth stated that these are family friendly events and that he 
has been working with MCPARC and Main Street to get these events in concert 
with other events that are taking place in the area over that weekend.  He also 
added that Mr. John Provins has been an asset and working together with him as 
well.   Mr. Worth wanted to thank the Commission for their support last year and 
for their support this year.  
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     Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission allocate $1,500.00 from the 
Coal Severance Fund for the Main Street Fairmont, First Friday Events.  
Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder concurred.   
 
     The Commission presented the awarding of the bid for the sliding door project 
for the Marion County Courthouse Building and the J. Harper Meredith 
Building.   
 
     Commissioner Elliott moved that after having all of the bids reviewed by the 
County Administrator Kris Cinalli and Jeff Biafore that the Commission awards 
the bid to Stanley Access Technology in the amount of $35,790.00.  Commissioner 
Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder concurred.   
  
     D. D. Meighen stated for the record stated that he did not agree with all that 
was stated at the last meeting that Marion is not doing as well as Clarksburg and 
Morgantown.  He continued that he has worked in all three cities and Fairmont 
and Marion County has some of best going for them than the other two.  He added 
that Palatine Park is being copied in other areas.  He added that the Marion 
County Commission has been the best group of Commissioners to work with 
compared to the other Counties.  He stated that they have done considerable 
amount for the veterans as well as others.  He continued that they do care and will 
continue to work for the County and its best interests.  
 
     Belinda Biafore stated that work on the DNR Boat Ramp is back on schedule 
and coming along nicely.   
 
     President VanGilder recessed the Commission meeting for five minutes so that 
those who did not want to stay for the outside agency requests could leave. 
 
     President VanGilder called the meeting back into session.   
 
     The Commission reviewed the Outside Agency Requests that attended today’s 
meeting as they were presented.   
 
     Commissioner Elliott moved that the Commission take these requests under 
advisement.  Commissioner Garcia seconded.  President VanGilder concurred.  
 
     There being no further business to come before the County Commission, it is 
ordered that this Commission do now recess until, Wednesday, March 22nd, 2017 
at 10:00 a.m. for the next scheduled County Commission Meeting.    
  
 
 
  
      __________________________________ 

Ernest VanGilder, President   
 
 


